TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

AUGUST 9, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Scott, Walworth, Tomlinson and Spencer

Absent:  Thompson, King and Goossen

Others:  Briggs, Grobbel

Audience:  1

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.

2. Motion by Spencer to approve the Agenda Content was seconded and passed 4-0.

3. Communications, etc.  A memo had been received from the EMS department informing of the death of Dennis Moore’s son-in-law.  Memorial contributions could be made through the EMS department director or deputy-director.

4. Motion by Walworth to approve the minutes of July 12, 2011 as prepared was seconded and passed 4-0.
5. Concerns of the Public:  There were none.

6. Work continued on Village Zoning, Version 5.  A few more changes/recommendations were suggested.  Grobbel will incorporate them before the August 23rd Workshop.  The Commission felt comfortable with the document at this point and is ready for input from the community.

7. Building Code (Kitchens in Accessory Structure).  The problem at this point in time is that the County Building Codes have changed.  Briggs would like to do more investigation.  He would like an analysis of what the state says regarding dwelling, residence, accessory structure building, etc.  We can then talk about our Zoning Ordinance and what we need to do.

8. Medical Marijuana.  There will be an MTA county meeting on August 23, 2011 at 7:30, at which Charlie Koop will be addressing the Medical Marijuana Law.  Because this is the same evening as the Village Zoning Workshop, the PC will be unable to attend.  The law has been challenged in a lower level court in Livonia and the PC felt they should just wait to see how things develop.
9. Definitions:  In response to a request from the Township supervisor regarding definitions, Spencer created a handout for the PC to review.  He and the Commission agreed, at some point in time, they need to respond to the supervisor’s request.

10. There were no concerns of the public.

11. The format for the Workshop Meeting was discussed.  Grobbel will facilitate the informal meeting to encourage participation from the community. Briggs was asked to prepare copies of the maps to be handed out to the participants.  Refreshments were mentioned but not decided upon.
12. With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

